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Around 180 attended senior prize-giving on  

Friday 24 August 2018. 

 

This season’s recipient of the Kevin Lundon     

Trophy as Player of the Year is Stefan Moir who 

performed outstanding well for the Premier 

Team this season. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

See details of all Club and Team awards later in 

this newsletter. 
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TOUCH 2018/19 

Eastern Community Sports will be running the 2018/19 touch module at Rawhiti Domain 

this summer. 

Start Date: Thursday 11th October 2018 

Registration: Registration can be completed online  —— 

 http://www.easterncommunity.co.nz/programme/eastern-senior-touch/  

Registration will close at 5pm, Friday 5th October 2018.  

 All teams will be required to  complete the official Touch Canterbury registration form. 

This form must be completed online or typed and emailed to Eastern Sports (Touch Can-

terbury will not accept any handwritten forms). 

Grades: 

  •         Men’s                

 •         Over 40’s                                                             

 •         Mixed              

                                                     

All grades will be 6-a-side. The module is aware that some players will want to play in 

two grades on Thursday night so will attempt to schedule games accordingly.  

Please advise if you are one of these players. 

  

Please ensure that all team members have an identical shirt with a number on the back 

or front for easy identification. 

  

For any further information please contact Hannah on (027) 7283005 

 

REFEREES 

 

If any one is interested in refereeing this season, please contact Hannah ASAP 
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GOLF TOURNAMENT 2018GOLF TOURNAMENT 2018GOLF TOURNAMENT 2018GOLF TOURNAMENT 2018 

The Club will be running its annual tournament on Friday 5th October 2018. 

Fundraising from this event is used towards our off-season training programmes, 
and it is therefore important for it to make a good amount of money. 

Each year we rely on members contributing donated prizes for the event, and we 
would like to gather prizes over the next few weeks leading up to the tournament. If 
you are able to donate a prize, please contact Wayne Turner (021 748 144).  

 

 Time:   Noon (Shotgun start) 

 

 Venue:  Rawhiti Golf Club 

 

 Format:   Handicap and non-handicap sections 

 

 19th hole:  Rugby Clubrooms 

 

 Fundraising – 

 

 Hole Sponsorship: $300 per hole (entitles the sponsor to free entry for  
     4 players) 

 

 Entry fee:   $25 per person (includes green fees, prizes and  
   meal) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Entry forms are available to download from the rugby club website - 

http://www.newbrightonrugby.co.nz/information/golf-day/ 
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SENIOR SECTION 2018 

CLUB AWARDS 
PLAYER OF THE YEAR 

STEFAN MOIR 

 

ROSS-CROTTY CUP 

Awarded to the most promising player in junior grades 

LUKE ATKINSON  

 

McLEISH TROPHY 

Awarded to the Front Row player who make the biggest contribution to their 

side (and the club if it applies) both on and off the field 

NIKOS CUMMINGS-TOONE 

 

McLEOD CUP 

Awarded to the goal kicker in the underage or open grade with the 

greatest number of points. 

STEFAN MOIR (176 points) 

(31 conversions/38 penalties) 

 

STRIVE TROPHY 

Awarded to the player who has strived at all times during the season for his 

team, Club and personal achievement 

DANIEL HODGES 

 

ST JOHNS AMBULANCE CUP 

Awarded to the highest point scorer in any Club team (Junior and Open) 

STEFAN MOIR (191 points) 

(3 tries/31 conversions/38 penalties) 
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PENROSE MEMORIAL CUP 

Awarded to the most progressive Coach or Coaches in Open grades 

SCOTT PAWSON, MARCEL CUMMINGS-TOONE & REUBEN SPICER 

 

McDONALD CUP 

Awarded to the most outstanding Club performer for the year (Management 

or Junior Committee, Coach or Player) 

BEN NELSON 

 

McLEOD TROPHY 

Awarded for Management Committee performance 

WAYNE TURNER 

 

FITCHETT CUP 

Awarded to the person or persons who have contributed to the Club on a 

voluntary basis outside of the Management Committee. 

CLAIRE COETZEE & GEOFF ATKINSON 

 

BARRY TROPHY 

Awarded to the most promising Colt (Under 21) 

BORIS VAN BRUCHEM 

 

BRUCE TAYLOR MEMORIAL TROPHY 

Awarded to the best all round team member under 19 

THOMAS EDWARDS 

 

MURRAY GREEN MEMORIAL TROPHY 

This award is given to the Player of the Premier team who is considered to have contributed 

the most to the squad both on and off the field during the season. 

BEN NELSON 

 

McHUGH CUP 

Awarded to the most valuable player Under 20 

KAVENI BALENACAGI 

 

SHAW CUP 

Awarded to the Best Forward and Back in the Premier team 

Forward - TROY MANGAN   Back - JORDAN FRENCH 
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SENIOR SECTION 2018 

TEAM AWARDS 

 
UNDER 19 

Best Back:     FINESI LAGOKAMU 

Best Forward:    JAKE HARRIS 

Player of the Year:   JAKE ELLIOTT 

    

    

SENIOR (DIVISION THREE) GOLD 

Back of the Year:    DAVID CATTERMOLE 

Forward of the Year:   DAVID SCOTT 

Player of the Year:   NICK FOWLER 

Gibson-Aldwin Trophy:  BRETT WILLIAMSON 

 

 

COLTS PREMIER 

Most Valuable Back:  BRYDON MARTIN 

Most Valuable Forward:   THOMAS EDWARDS 

Best All Round Player:   KAVENI BALENACAGI 

 

 

PREMIER RESERVE 

Best Back:     CHEVY DE BES YOUNG 

Best Forward:    LEWIS POU 

Player of the Year:   SHAUN McNICOL 

 

 

PREMIER 

Best Rookie - Back:   JORDAN FRENCH 

Best Rookie - Forward:   JOSH ARCHER 
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GO FOR GOLD RESULTS 2018GO FOR GOLD RESULTS 2018GO FOR GOLD RESULTS 2018GO FOR GOLD RESULTS 2018    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Management Committee thanks all ticket  

holders for this support this season 

Week One  Week Eleven 
1st $500  72 Andrew Kelso  1st $200  95 Jarrod Ward 

2nd $200  75 Brian Archer/Robbie Arnold  2nd $100  47 Ceddie Smith 

3rd $100  37 Ashley Fitchett  3rd $100  47 Ceddie Smith 

4th $100  69 Tyson Keats  4th $50  21 Ron Vette 

Week Two  Week Twelve 
1st $200  115 Rob Arnold/Wayne Reeves-Smith  1st $200  48 Kevin Lundon 

2nd $100  36 Steve Messervy  2nd $100  6 John Te Amo 

3rd $100  88 Dawne Aitchison  3rd $100  11 Brian Pawson 

4th $50  94 Graeme Ellis  4th $50  117 Fitchie17 Syndicate 

Week Three  Week Thirteen 

1st $200  117 Fitchie17 Syndicate  1st $200  99 
Dai Henwood (Paulie Gon-
zalez) 

2nd $100  61 John Makuru  2nd $100  71 Kerrin Winstanley 

3rd $100  112 Michael Burry  3rd $100  118 Tiny Kirk 

4th $50  49 Andrew Littlejohn  4th $50  133 Dennis Mitchell 

Week Four  Week Fourteen 
1st $200  95 Jarrod Ward  1st $200  131 Alan Jackson 

2nd $100  45 Paulie Gonzalez  2nd $100  2 Daryl & Gillian Hemingway 

3rd $100  44 Wayne Burleigh  3rd $100  31 Bryan Brown 

4th $50  102 Tony Christie/Ben Hanham  4th $50  41 Nigel & Kate Turner 

Week Five  Week Fifteen 
1st $500  47 Ceddie Smith  1st $200  109 Ted Case 

2nd $200  125 Christina Harris  2nd $100  102 Tony Christie/Ben Hanham 

3rd $100  76 Ian Penrose  3rd $100  70 Grant Webley 

4th $100  66 Geoff Atkinson  4th $50  99 
Dai Henwood (Paulie Gon-
zalez) 

Week Six  Week Sixteen 

1st $200  90 Paula & Kieran Le Beau  1st $200  65 
Margaret Kelso 'Gem Syndi-
cate' 

2nd $100  79 Marcel Cummings-Toone  2nd $100  100 Shane McBeath 

3rd $100  95 Jarrod Ward  3rd $100  109 Ted Case 

4th $50  123 Doug & Cara Stewart  4th $50  126 Maurice Plato 

Week Seven  Week Seventeen 

1st $200  86 Alan Hyett  1st $200  63 
Clive & Mike McLachlan 
'Macca Syndicate' 

2nd $100  66 Geoff Atkinson  2nd $100  77 
Amber-Rose & Bradley 
Turner 

3rd $100  116 Warwick Reid  3rd $100  53 Dave Browne 

4th $50  101 Garth Samuels  4th $50  50 Steve Crotty 

Week Eight  Week Eighteen 
1st $200  88 Dawne Aitchison  1st $500  94 Graeme Ellis 

2nd $100  107 Ching Evans  2nd $200  87 
Andrew Weastall/Glenn 
Webley 

3rd $100  133 Dennis Mitchell  3rd $100  19 Ross Workman 

4th $50  20 Michael & Kathryn Woodrow  4th $100  100 Shane McBeath 

Week Nine  Week Nineteen 
1st $500  72 Andrew Kelso  1st $200  6 John Te Amo 

2nd $200  147 Paul Holdem (c/o Paulie)  2nd $100  29 Jean Harris 

3rd $100  35 Jamyn Keats & Dayne Wipou  3rd $100  102 Tony Christie/Ben Hanham 

4th $100  101 Garth Samuels  4th $50  133 Dennis Mitchell 

Week Ten  Week Twenty 
1st $200  133 Dennis Mitchell  1st $1,300  111 Glenn Jenkins 

2nd $100  6 John Te Amo  2nd $700  58 Nigel & Kate Turner 

3rd $100  35 Jamyn Keats & Dayne Wipou  3rd $300  17 Lee Brown 

4th $50  47 Ceddie Smith  4th $100  87 
Andrew Weastall/Glenn 
Webley 
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EASTERN COMMUNITY SPORTS UPDATE 
 

For those that haven’t already seen details in the media, below is the recent announcement on 
the lease approval for the all-weather surface and canopy over the old tennis courts in Rawhiti 
Domain. 

 

As a founding club of ECSR, we look forward to our members having the opportune ity to use this 
space when it is built. 

 

$1.2m Rāwhiti Domain sports facility gets the 
go-ahead 

 
CREATIVE INTENTIONS 

Eastern Community Sport and Recreation Incorporated will lease a section of Rāwhiti Domain in New Brighton to build a 

$1.2m all-weather outdoor sports facility. 

 

A $1.2 million all-weather outdoor sports facility has been given the go-ahead at Christchurch's 
Rāwhiti Domain. 
 
The Eastern Community Sports and Recreation Incorporated (ECSR) group hopes to have the fa-
cility open by April - but that will depend on raising the remaining $525,000 needed to build the 
structure.  
 
The Coastal Burwood Community Board decided this week to lease 3881 square metres of land at 
the New Brighton park to ESCR. It will occupy and upgrade four tennis courts, and build a canopy 
with lighting over three of the courts.  
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Creative Intentions' concept designs for a covered sportsground at Rāwhiti Domain. 

The group would also lease an additional 444m2 of land in the domain to construct a     radio-
controlled car track and upgrade the sand volleyball court.   
 
ECSR chairman Peter Burley said the board's decision was a great outcome. The group would   
proceed with building consent applications and hoped to start building by     January. 
 
"The canopy structure comes in containers from Canada. It's not going to take us a long time to 
build." 
 
ESCR has already raised $675,000 from the Rātā Foundation and the New Zealand Community 
Trust. It has applied to the Lotteries Commission for the remaining amount. 
 
The board approved the lease after a hearings panel, chaired by Coastal Ward councillor 
David East, recommended it do so. The lease was for 11 years, with two rights of renewal of 11 
years each. 
 
Public consultation on whether the council should lease the land attracted 62 submissions. There 
were no objections to proposal, but some did have concerns about the reduced availability of the 
tennis courts for the wider public if the lease was approved. 
 
ECSR was formed to bring New Brighton sports clubs together, including rugby, softball, netball, 
cricket and baseball clubs.  
 
———————————————————————————————————————-- 
 
Bill Barry, Scott Taylor ad Wayne Turner are on a working committee with ESCR to  
discuss development of the Clubrooms. 
 
We will come back to all members when we are able to confirm any specifics   
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OXFORD GROUP LOYALTY CARDOXFORD GROUP LOYALTY CARDOXFORD GROUP LOYALTY CARDOXFORD GROUP LOYALTY CARD    

 

The Management Committee have recently joined the Club up to a Loyalty Programme with the 
Oxford Group who own a number of bars/restaurants around Christchurch. 

 

This scheme will act as a fundraiser for the  Club as a proportion of all purchases made by Club 
members will be returned to the Club as a rebate. The Club member will also be offered a  

discount at the time of purchase as well. 

 

We have a limited number of Loyalty Cards that have been distributed among some teams, but 
all other members are simply asked to say you are a member of New Brighton Rugby when you 
go to any of these bar/s/restaurants so your purchase can be recorded. 

 

The Bars/Restaurants concerned are - 
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As you will have noticed, a good number of Clubs have taken the approach of finding individual jersey sponsors 
over the past few seasons. 

 

This past season was the first time we had actively encouraged players from Premier, Premier Reserve and Pre-
mier Colts to find their own jersey sponsor. For the first year , we had a really good result and the players efforts 
brought a whole new group of sponsors to the Club which assisted greatly with providing gear and equipment for 
these three teams. 

 

We are therefore seeking player assistance again for the 2019 season! 

 

We are asking all players in these three teams to attempt to find at least one jersey sponsor next season at a cost 

of $350 per jersey. The $350 raised will be split as follows - 

 

 (a) $150  - will pay for the players 2018 subscription 

 

 (b) $100 - retained by the team to be used at their discretion, but most likely towards team kit and 
 running costs 

 

 (c) $50 - will be retained to pay for a sponsor plaque that will be presented on Sponsors Evening 

 

 (c) $50 - a fundraising contribution to go to the Club to assist with running costs and  

 improvements. 

 

Sponsors will receive - 

 (a) Exposure through sponsor names on the back of the jersey 

 (b) Name will be displayed on the sponsors board in the Club 

 (c) Invite to annual Sponsors evening 

 (d) Communication via Lupin Snooper newsletters 

 

Given these jerseys tend to be used by lower grade teams after this season, the sponsors are exposed to specta-
tors beyond just one year.  

 

Players are asked to try and find a sponsor by 30 September 2018 at the latest so that jersey names can be 
printed on next season's jerseys when they are put in to production in October/November 2018.  

  

If any member has a potential sponsor to offer please contact Wayne Turner ASAP. 

 

Sponsors will be issued a GST invoice and payment won't be required until February 2019. 

 

We are also keen to attract sponsors who might be able to offer a higher level of funding and may be     
interested in having their logo's on full team sets of training tees or hoodies. If you know of anyone that 
would be interested, please contact Wayne Turner (021) 748-144. 

JERSEY  

SPONSORSHIP 2019  

Premier,  

Premier Reserve  

and Colts Premier 
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SUMMER BREAK 

The Management Committee would like to wish all members the best for the  

summer break. 

 

The bar will now be closed over the summer months and re-open next winter. 

 

A huge amount of planning and effort is already going in towards the 2019  

season.  

 

2019  coaches will be confirmed soon. 

 

Keep an eye out for the upcoming AGM which will be in November 2018. 

 


